
 

 
 
12th March, 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Parents & Guardians, 
 
As a result of the Permanent Secretary’s position regarding the ATS Application we have had to modify 
some of our plans revolving on the return of students to school. 
 
1. Opening of School 

Schools will reopen on the 15th and 22nd of March for examination and non-examination classes 
respectively. Boarders will be required to have signed in to Hostel a day earlier by 4.00pm. Please note; 
the Accounts staff will be here from 9.00am till 4.00pm on the Sunday for Fee payments and to issue 
Fee passes. 

2. Common Tests 
Common Tests for examination classes will start on the 17th of March; for non-examination classes 
they will now start on the 23rd of March. There will be challenges, but the key thing is to communicate. 
You can call Mr. Matanga, the Director of Studies, on 0774 030 208 or  
Mr. Nhema, the Deputy Head, on 0772 137 027 or Mr. Chipato, the Deputy Head, on 0772 137 036 for 
assistance regarding the Common Tests. If you face any technical challenges you can call Mr. Kwari, the 
IT Administrator, on 0773 263 784. 

3. New Parents & Students Meeting & Orientation Programme 
The Orientation Programme for new students and their parents will now take place on Sunday the 21st 
of March at the Rec Centre starting at 10.00am. 

4. Day Scholar Hot Meals 
There will be no Hot Meals for Day Scholars from the 15th of March to the 26th of March.  We will 
update you thereafter. 

5. Transport 
Boarders – See Point 6 
Day Scholars – Transport for students to and from School will be provided with effect from Tuesday 
16th March.  We kindly ask Parents, for students whose bus fare has been paid, to bring their children 
to school on Monday 15th March as we finalise the transport logistics.   The pick-up points/times and , 
drop off/times remain the same as follows; 
 
Pick Up Points    Time    
Grants Service Station   6.15am   
Sakunda Service Station (Round About) 6.30am 
Zuva Service Station (Fairbridge Park) 6.45am 
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Drop off Points    Time  
Zuva Service Station (Fairbridge Park) 5.20pm 
Sakunda Service Station (Round About) 5.35pm 
Grants Service Station   5.45pm 
 

6. With respect to Boarders please note: 

 No transport will be provided for Boarders on their return to School.  Parents are expected to bring 
their children to school. A Health Assessment check will be done at the hostels prior to accepting 
them in. 

 Please bring 6 masks (the minimum 3 ply) and hand sanitiser. 

 Boarders need to be dressed in their Number 1’s and have their hair done and cut according to the 
school regulations.  

 Make sure that your child has the relevant school fees pass which can be obtained from the 
account’s office before they proceed to Hostel. 

7. You will have received the Health Assessment forms and the Procedures to follow for students & 
parents with respect to helping reduce the spread of Covid-19 with the last newsletters. 

8. Our official uniform supplier is Enbee and they have informed the School that they are fully stocked. I 
am aware that parents had issues earlier - please give Enbee a call and speak to Mr. Kasungu on 
0777056785. 

 
 
OFF MR. MUTANGADURA’S DESK 
 
1. Return to School as detailed in the previous Principal's Newsletters 

This has been communicated with all parents and stakeholders. Effectively  
Grade 7 classes commence on 15th March 2021 and ECD to Grade 6 commence on 22nd March 2021. 

2. Virtual Meet the Principal/Heads  
We salute those parents who were able to participate in the virtual meeting with the principal and 
prep administration. It was a fruitful and productive engagement. 

3. Procedure for Grade 7s on Monday 15th March 2021 
7.10am  - Arrival at the Main Car Park (Temperature, sanitization, baggage disinfection and  

foot bath) 

 Sanitization will also be done in the classroom whenever they leave the room and return. 
4. Commendations will follow separately on Monday 15th March. 
 
We look forward to having the students back in School.  I know it is going to be a very hectic weekend as 
you prepare to return the students to school but I wish you all a good weekend and do remain safe. 
 
Kind regards, 

 
ORLANDO FERNANDES 
PRINCIPAL – HILLCREST SCHOOLS   


